
Manteno Police Pension Board – 01/20/2021 

 

Joe Grant called the meeting to order at 3:08pm 

 

Roll Call for Attendence: 

Mike Berns-Present 

Joe Grant-Present 

Mark Kaner-Present 

Aaron Tobeck-Present 

 

Joe Grant called for a reading of the minutes from the April 2020 meeting.  Joe Grant moved to approve 

the minutes as read.  Mike Berns seconded. 

Roll Call 

Mike Berns-Aye 

Joe Grant-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Motion Carried 

 

Joe Grant asked for public comments, no public comments were offered. 

 

Sheila Martin presented the Treasurers Report by providing a summary of bills and the checking account 

balance which are attached to the minutes.  The checking account balance was $128,690.71.  Aaron 

Tobeck made a motion to approve the bills.  Joe Grant seconded. 

Roll Call 

Mike Berns-Aye 

Joe Grant-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Motion Carried 



Sheila further went on to discuss the Village of Manteno collected total real estate taxes in 2020 

allocated to the Police Pension Fund of $457,480.19.  Also the actuarial report as of 5/1/2020 was 

performed for the Village of Manteno Police Pension Fund.  Sheila indicated that the Village of Manteno 

has agreed to cover the shortfall of the recommended contribution amount compared to the actual 

balance.  The increase is attributable to changes to the Tier 2 benefits and unfavorable plan experience 

due to market conditions.   

Mike Berns moved to approve Treasurers report with a second from Mark Kaner. 

Roll Call 

Mike Berns-Aye 

Joe Grant-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Motion Carried 

 

Tony Brown with Rockwood Capital Advisors reviewed pension investments and potential investment 

options. The portfolio began the quarter at $8,220,727 and ended the quarter at $9,254,023.  There was 

a total $ change this quarter of $1,033,296 with a 4th Qtr total fund return of 7.9%.  Tony discussed the 

annuity with Symetra and stated it is not time to move it as the surrender value is too large at this time.  

The Board decided that it is best to wait until the deadline is closer to roll it over to the consolidated 

plan with the State of Illinois.  The Symetra annuity matures in 2023.  The Board discussed current 

allocations vs. the allocations that we are now allowed to follow under State Statute due to the plan 

value exceeding 10MM.  

 

Accountants Report – None  

Attorney’s Report – None 

Miscellaneous Communications – None  

Applications for Membership – None  

Applications for Benefits – None 

Applications for Refunds – None  

Old Business:   

Joe Grant went over the pricing for the Attorney to be on retainer going forward for 2021.  The 

Attorney’s name is Brian Labardi.  Motion was made by Aaron Tobeck and seconded by Mike Berns. 

 



Roll Call 

Mike Berns-Aye 

Joe Grant-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Motion Carried 

 

Joe Grant discussed special election for retired member which will be conducted as soon as possible 

with assistance from Attorney Labardi.   

Joe Grant also reminded everyone to turn in their IPPFA training certificate.  

 

New Business 

We will be holding an election for current members at a date to be determined. 

Executive Closed Session-None 

Set nexts meeting for April 21st, 2021 at the Leo Hassett Center at 3:00 p.m. 

Joe Grant moved to adjourn at 4:14pm.  Aaron Tobeck seconded. 

Roll Call 

Mike Berns-Aye 

Joe Grant-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Motion Carried 

 

 

Prepared by: Mark Kaner/Manteno Police Pension Board Secretary 






